
North Carolina Drought Update
For the assessment period ending November 7, 2023

This Week’s Drought Monitor of North Carolina Map

Last Week’s Drought Map

Statewide Condition Summary
What’s Changed? Moderate Drought (D1) has expanded 
into the southern Coastal Plain while Severe Drought (D2) 
now covers more of the southern and western Piedmont.

What’s New? Last week saw essentially no measurable 
rainfall across the state, along with warmer temperatures 
and lower humidity levels that accelerated the drying of 
soils and fuels. Together with the leaf drop, that led to 
nearly 400 wildfires igniting on state and private lands.

What’s Next? A cold front will move in on Friday, then stall 
to our south this weekend. That should result in periods 
of showers mainly on Saturday night and Sunday, with 
totals generally limited to a quarter to half inch.

Statewide Coverage By Category

Category Coverage              
This Week

Change Since       
Last Week

D0: Abnormally Dry 30.46% -10.35%

D1: Moderate Drought 39.88% -0.32%

D2: Severe Drought 23.27% +12.89%

D3: Extreme Drought 0.00% 0.00%

D4: Exceptional Drought 0.00% 0.00%

The towns of Boone and Marion 
have requested water conservation, 
particularly by limiting outdoor use.

Three large wildfires in the 
Mountains have burned 
more than 300 acres each.
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The Catawba-Wateree basin is now in Stage 1 of its Low 
Inflow Protocol, which makes operational changes such 
as decreased releases and lower minimum lake levels.

Streamflows across the Sandhills 
have fallen below their historical 
10th percentile for this time of year.
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